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 HOME OFFICE STEPS UP ITS “VOLUNTARY” RETURNS AGENDA FOR REFUGEES
New Manchester immigration “surgery in the community” aims to persuade people seeking sanctuary to return to their home countries
Tomorrow (Wednesday 31st January) a new Immigration and Voluntary Returns community surgery staffed by the Home Office will open in Manchester.
One of its aims is to persuade refugees to return to their home countries under the 

Government scheme which offers up to £2,000 for people to “voluntarily” return. People seeking sanctuary in the UK have been forced to flee their home countries because their lives were at risk and they are amongst the most vulnerable, impoverished  and traumatised groups in our society. They should not be pressurised into returning to a situation where their safety cannot be guaranteed.
A RAPAR spokesperson said: “People seeking asylum and those who have decided to stay in the UK undocumented after their cases have been failed by the Home Office are here because they feel they are still in danger. Completing a 'voluntary' return form in a 'community' setting does not change that danger.
“We would like the Home Office to explain how they can ensure people's safety if they return. The Home Office knows it cannot do this. Community immigration surgeries are not offering people a real and free choice. There is nothing 'voluntary' about 'voluntary' returns.”
RAPAR also questions how impartial and non directive advice about voluntary returns can be given by Home Office staff in community surgeries when they are employed by a Government department which has been charged with driving down net migration. 
The Home Office claims that 30 community immigration and voluntary returns surgeries are already operating in the UK but, as yet, they have not provided further details about these surgeries despite an assurance at the Manchester launch meeting that they would do this.
On Wednesday 31st January 2018, at 1pm, we will be outside the Transformation Community Resource Centre, Richmond House, 11 Richmond Grove, Ardwick, Manchester, M13 0LN to communicate more widely about why There is No Such Thing as a ‘Voluntary’ Return.  
FOR MORE INFORMATION PLEASE CONTACT:

Dr Rhetta Moran 07776264646

Kath Grant 07758386208

www.rapar.org.uk
Friends Meeting House


6 Mount Street


Manchester


M2 5NS


Administration Office: 0161-834-8221


Fax: 0161-210-2970


Email:  admin@rapar.org.uk


Website:  www.rapar.org.uk











Matron / Patrons:

Ms Miwanda Bagenda, Mr Gary McIndoe, Ms Zeinab Mohammed, Dr Rhetta Moran, Canon Professor Nicholas  Sagovsky

RAPAR is a Registered Charity 1095961 and a Company Limited by Guarantee 04387010

